WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

July 5, 2017

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, July 5, 2017, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Mr. Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black

Mr. Mark Johnson, President

Mr. Brinis Miller Mr. Christopher Freese

Mr. Michael Ranieri

Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary

MINUTES:

June 7, 2017: Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the minutes of the June 7, 2017 Borough Council Meeting.

Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the June Financial Report.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the July transfers.

Motion Passed

BILLS:

Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the June bills.

Motion Passed

VISITORS:

Farley Fry from Hanover Engineering was on hand to present the Borough's 2018 Stormwater Compliance Requirements. Council determined that Manager McCummings would be the point of contact for the project and will work directly with Farley to have the plan advertised by the end of July.

FINANCE:

No finance issues were reported.

PUBLIC WORKS:

Smoke Testing is continuing in town through the month of July.

PUBLIC SAFETY:

Deputy Chief Mike King from the Regional Police Force presented to the Council the preliminary plans for the National Night Out event to be held on Tuesday August 1st from 6-9PM in the Downtown area of West Grove. The event is held nationally and is designed to bring the police force and the community together for a fun evening. Local businesses are being asked to participate and possibly sponsor the event as well.

Mr. Miller moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve of hosting the event in West Grove on August 1, 2017.

Motion Passed

Chief Simpson indicated that Jason Ward will be promoted to the position of Corporal and his official swearing in ceremony will be held at the Police Commission meeting scheduled for Thursday August 10th at the West Grove Borough.

Council decided to table the idea of enacting a Drone Ordinance at this time.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

 Codification of Ordinances – Conference call was held with DC King and Solicitor Esbenshade to discuss the open items. Solicitor Esbenshade requested additional time to review the matter and will respond once the review has been completed.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business was presented

CORRESPONDENCE:

Nothing presented.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Public Works Cookout - Friday July 7, 2017 at the Borough Hall

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Miller seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Gregory J. McCummings, Secretary